

Honorary President: Rohan Webb General Secretary: Ros McLennan Assistant General Secretary: Michael Clifford

14 July 2016

Ms Sue Cawcutt
Research Director
Education, Tourism, Innovation and Small Business Committee
Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000

By email ETISBC@parliament.qld.gov.au

Dear Ms Cawcutt,

Re: Workers' Compensation and Rehabilitation (National Injury Insurance Scheme)
Amendment Bill 2016

On 18 July 2016, the Member for Broadwater asked me a question in relation to my role, on behalf of the Queensland Council of Unions (QCU), on the stakeholder reference group (SRG) concerning the abovenamed bill.

I undertook to answer this question on notice as I could not recall precise details. A search of my electronic calendar reveals the following details:

- 9 March 2016 I attended a meeting of the SRG at 347 Ann Street at commencing at 2pm;
- 7 April 2016, James Gilbert of the Queensland Nurses' Union attended a meeting of the SRG as my proxy at 347 Ann Street commencing at 2pm; and
- 6 June 2016 I attended a meeting of the SRG at the State Law Building commencing at 2pm.

I trust this response has been of assistance.

Yours sincerely

John Martin

Research and Policy Officer

Queensland Council of Unions

STAND B